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FROM  Chief Jim Armstrong 

 

TO:  Traffic Commission Members 

 

SUBJECT: January 6, 2023 Traffic Committee Meeting    

 

DATE:  January 9, 2023  

 

The January 6, 2023 Meeting Minutes were approved as written. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mike Grissom  Police Department  

    Jim Armstrong Police Department 

    Mark Wessels  City Council 

    John Nilges  Engineering 

    Chad Briggs  City Council 

   

MEMBERS ABSENT: Mark Piontek  City Attorney 

     

VISITORS:   Andrea Lueken Engineering 

    Tony Bonastia  Street Department 

    Doug Hagedorn Mayor 

    Mark Skornia  Emergency Management 

    Darren Lamb  City Administration 

    Phil Marquart  Resident 

    Sheila Marquart Resident 

     

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

4A 22-10-0019 Portable 25mph signs: The committee discussed the current placement of 

our portable 25mph speed limit signage. Engineering will move the signs based on existing lists 

that they have. (OPEN) 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

5A 23-01-0001 Request to operate ATV’s on city streets: Resident Phil Marquart was 

present at the meeting and addressed the committee with a request to operate his ATV on city 

streets. The committee discussed Mr. Marquart’s requested handicapped exemption and agreed 

to consult Mark Piontek about what a potential code amendment would look like to 

accommodate such a request. The committee will review the new proposed code amendment at 

the next meeting and make a formal vote. (OPEN) 



 

 

5B 23-01-0002 Request for tenant parking in the area of 2nd and Elm: This request came 

from a resident who resides in the area. The committee discussed the request and reviewed 

available public parking in the area. The committee agreed that the public parking in the area 

was adequate and did not recommend removing the current 2 hour parking on the city street. 

(CLOSED) 

 

5C 23-01-0003 Street closure request for W Main Street near Cedar: The Chamber of 

Commerce has requested permission to close the city street for a very short period of time for a 

ribbon cutting ceremony. The committee agreed that due to the very brief closure, no formal 

street closure request was needed. Street Department will drop off barricades and the Chamber 

will call the Police Department for help closing the street during the ceremony. (CLOSED)   

 

The next scheduled meeting will be held on February 3, 2023 at 8:00 am in City Council 

Chambers.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Chief Jim Armstrong                    CC: 

Washington Police Department                            Each Member 

                                Sherri Klekamp 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


